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Children’s Centre News











Our Address:


Spondon Children’s Centre at Asterdale Primary School


Borrowash Road Spondon 


Derby DE21 7PH





Key contacts:





Spondon Children’s Centre at Asterdale Primary school


Tel: 01332 662323 option 2


� HYPERLINK "mailto:xxxxx.xxxxxxx@derby.gov.uk" ��spondon.childrenscentre


@derby.gov.uk� 





Spondon Children’s Centre Family Visitors


Kiran Chavda 


Sue Farmery 


Tel: 01332 641349





Spondon health visiting team


Debbie, Heather, Paula, Christine, Kath and Cathy


Tel: 01332 715730





Families Information Service


Tel: 01332 716381


� HYPERLINK "mailto:xxxxx.xxxxxxx@derby.gov.uk" ��familiesinformationservice


@derby.gov.uk�





Extended services team


Tel: 01332 716297


extended.services


@derby.gov.uk


























Web site:


� HYPERLINK "http://www.derby.gov.uk" ��www.derby.gov.uk� 
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Winter/Spring 2011





Welcome to the winter/spring edition of our Children’s Centre newsletter; for families with children under 5 in Spondon.





We hope this newsletter will keep you informed and updated on what services and activities are taking place at your local children’s centre and around the local community. 





In addition, we hope the newsletter will help to give local families with children under 5 in the area lots of other information and knowledge about what Children’s Centres are and how they we can support you.














Useful Contacts


Health information and advice


Tel: 0845 606 4647


Text: 0845 606 4647


Website: � HYPERLINK "http://www.nhs.uk" ��www.nhs.uk�


Police information and advice


Tel: 0845 604 9010


Minicom: 0845 604 9010


Website: � HYPERLINK "http://www.derbyshire.police.uk" ��www.derbyshire.police.uk�


For things to do and information about Derby City Council 


Website: � HYPERLINK "http://www.derby.gov.uk" ��www.derby.gov.uk� 





Let us know of any other useful contacts you would like to see. 




















 Children’s Centre update

















Join the Parent’s Action Group!


What is it?


Our parent’s action group will provide parents/carers with children under 5 the opportunity to get together and to share thoughts and ideas about how our services can best meet the needs of your family. The group will also give families from Spondon the chance to have an input into current and new services being provided at Spondon Children’s Centre. There is limited crèche available whilst you attend the meeting so please call the centre and enquire about joining this group. Have your voice heard. 





Who is it for?


The parent’s action group is for parents/carers of children under the age of 5 living in the Spondon Children’s Centre area. 





When is it?


The group meets monthly and the dates are usually on our monthly programme which is available at the centre. There are limited crèche facilities available which must be booked beforehand. 





What can I expect?


A friendly welcome! The group is held in our community room and tea, coffee and biscuits are provided! There will be plenty of time to chat, discuss current services, give your feedback and get involved in planning new activities and services.





How can I join?


Contact us at the Children’s Centre on 01332 662323 option 2, call into the Children’s Centre or complete and return the response form at the back of the newsletter.





Why have a parent’s action group?


The ideas and concerns that the parent’s action group discusses will support the Children’s Centre in developing activities and services which meet the needs of local families. We are also looking for parent representatives who will be willing to sit on our advisory board which meets 4 times a year and participate in decision making about the Children’s Centre.





Come along to the next Coffee Morning on 14 February 2011!























Family Visitor Support at Children’s Centres





Family Visitors work with parents and carers, providing support and advice for families with children under five, helping them to give their children the best possible start in life. 





They could help you with:


Support with parenting e.g. managing behaviour


Information on local services available to you and your family


Support for families and children with additional needs


PEEP (Peers Early Education Partnership) programme to help you help your child’s development


Home visits


Support and encouragement for dads 


An other male carers – not just mums


NEW! They now also provide a Breast Feeding Advice Session during the Monday Play and Weigh Session, so if you have any concerns about this come along. 





Your Spondon Children’s Centre family visitors are Kiran and Sue – contact us or call into the Children’s Centre for more information.  








How to find us and get in touch 


You can find Spondon Children’s Centre on Borrowash Road right next to Asterdale Primary School.





There is limited car parking available on site; however there is plenty of street parking and you are also able to use the car park at the golf club next to the Children’s Centre when it is open.





Local bus routes which run through Spondon and stop close by are:





Trent bus number 4


Travels past Asda Spondon, Nottingham Road and Arnhem Terrace – nearest stop Milldale Road


Trent bus – Indigo


Travels past Asda Spondon and down Nottingham Road – nearest stop at the end of Borrowash Road





Opening times


We are open Monday to Friday 8.00am – 6.00pm and we are open through all school holidays except Christmas when we close for the holiday period.














More Centre News…





Staff 


We would like to welcome Dawn Slater to the locality as the new Children’s Centre Lead for locality 1 and 5.  She will be centre manager here at Spondon Children’s Centre, as well as Derwent, North and South Chaddesden and Oakwood children’s centre. 





Claire Siddons the centre coordinator has been on maternity leave and will be returning later this year. We look forward to having her back. 





Children’s Centre Recogfiguration!





Proposals have been put forward to close 6 of the 18 Children’s Centres in Derby. The Centres which are affected in this locality are South Chaddesden, Oakwood and Derwent. The other three are Chellaston Mickleover/Littleover and Pear Tree.  These 6 childrens centres are currently going through a consultation process which will end in March. If you would like to have your say about the proposed changes please drop into any one of these childrens centre to complete a consultation questionnaire or go to the Derby, City Council website and complete the questionnaire on line using the link below: 


 � HYPERLINK "http://www.derby.gov.uk/ChilldrenSchoolsFamilies/Services/Childcare/ChildrensCentresConsultation.htm" ��http://www.derby.gov.uk/ChilldrenSchoolsFamilies/Services/Childcare/ChildrensCentresConsultation.htm�





This is your chance to be heard so have your say!





Feedback


We would love to hear back from you on what you would like to see in future newsletters or any other ideas about how we can develop our services. Please use the box adjacent to share any comments with us and drop this into the Centre or post back to us.





Many thanks


Spondon Children’s Centre team














Publicity


We want to try and make sure that all families in Spondon who have children under 5 are aware and have access to services in their local community. Every month we put together a ‘what’s on programme’ of activities and services taking place at Spondon Children’s Centre. Unfortunately we are unable to post out a programme to every family each month but we have identified key ‘pick up points’ for you to collect your programme. These are:





Spondon Children’s centre at Asterdale, Borrowash Road


Spondon Village hall, Sitwell street -  at the Friday morning child health clinic


Spondon library, Sitwell street 


Edmund hall, Edmund Road





In addition to this, we work closely with nurseries, schools and other professionals in the area to ensure they are aware of our services and can provide you with information about these.





If you have any difficulties in accessing information and would like some support with this please contact us at the Children’s Centre.











�





Response form


Name:








Contact number: 


 


Please contact me with further information on (please tick):





Parent’s action group





Job centre plus information





Family Visitor information





General information





Other: please state





______________________


       


What we would like to see/hear about in your next newsletter (please add comments below)….






























































Children’s Centre activities and services






























































Please return to Spondon Children’s Centre














New! Young Parent’s Group





The young parents group is currently running at the Children's Centre due to repairs taking place at Craddock Avenue. This will only be for a few weeks and then we will be back at Craddock Avenue again. 





This is an opportunity to meet other young parents. The sessions will include fun activities for you and your child. There will be regular trips and also the opportunity to attend Health sessions where you can weigh your baby and gain health information.





You will also get the opportunity to speak to a Youth Worker, Connexions Personal Advisor and Family Visitor.





The sessions will be fun and informal and a great way to meet others.

















Our February Half Term Programme





Day �
Time �
Venue �
Activity �
Age Group �
Cost �
Booking �
�
Monday 


21 February �
10am – 3.00pm �
Asterdale Primary �
DCFC – Football and multi-skills activities 


Please bring packed lunch. �
5 – 11yrs �
£1.50 


per child �
Contact Tessa Dearmer on 


01332 716299 �
�
Tuesday 


22 February �
10am – 3.00pm �
Asterdale Primary �
DCFC – Football and multi-skills activities 


Please bring packed lunch. �
5 – 11yrs �
£1.50 


per child �
Contact Tessa Dearmer on 


01332 716299 �
�
Wednesday 23 February �
10am – 3.00pm �
Asterdale Primary �
Movie Makers – Make your own Film! 


Please bring packed lunch. �
7 – 11yrs �
£2 


per child �
Contact Tessa Dearmer on 


01332 716299 �
�
Thursday 


24 February �
10 – 11.30am �
Spondon Children’s Centre @ Asterdale �
Art Block – Family Arts and Crafts �
0 – 11yrs �
£1.50 


per family �
Contact Tessa Dearmer on 


01332 716299 �
�
Thursday 


24 February �
9.30am – 12.00noon �
West Park �
Multi Skills activities �
5 – 11yrs �
£1.50 


per child �
Contact Tessa for information 716299 �
�
Friday 


25 February �
9.30am – 12.00noon �
West Park �
Multi Skills activities �
5 – 11yrs �
£1.50 


Per child �
Contact Tessa for information 716299 �
�
Friday 


25 February �
10.30 – 11.30am �
Spondon Children’s Centre @ Asterdale �
Jo Jingles – Family Music �
0 – 11yrs �
£1.50 


per family �
Contact Tessa Dearmer on 


01332 716299 �
�


















Jobcentre Plus at Spondon Children’s Centre


How do I find out if I would be better off at work?





What’s the best job for me?





Where do I get the training I need?





What jobs are available that I’d be good at?





If you want help with these and other work related questions – Jobcentre Plus can help you.





As part of our core offer of services, we work in close partnership with Jobcentre Plus. Our Jobcentre Plus advisor Satia works closely with the Children’s Centre to offer families’ work related support – on your doorstep!





So how can Jobcentre Plus help? They can:


Help you work out whether or not you’d be better off working than staying on benefits. This includes advice on working tax credits


Work with you to give you some pointers as to the type of jobs that are right for you


Advice on what training is available to help you get where you want to be – and how to get there (it could be as simple as doing a Maths/English course or something more complex such as specialist work-related training)


Advice on how to get help with your CV, covering letters and interview techniques


Let you know what further help is available 


Find a job. Think of Jobcentre Plus as an extra pair of eyes and ears to help you find a job





Jobcentre Plus is at Spondon Children’s Centre every other Monday 1.30pm – 3.00pm – come along and meet Satia and find out how she can help you





Alternatively, call in at Spondon Children’s Centre and we will pass your details onto Satia who will get in touch with you

















PAGE  
1

